



Dear Parents, Carers and Friends

Thank you to all parents/carers and students who have supported our necessary return to face coverings and other restrictions to reduce infections at Lady Lumley's. These restrictions will stay in place on Monday 1st November as we return from the half term break. This will allow us to assess the situation and make an informed decision, alongside Public Health England, about the next steps. We will keep parents/carers updated and will resume our fantastic Enrichment offer as soon as we safely can.

Well done to all Lady Lumley's students who have been resilient and positive this half term. The fantastic Enrichment offer, temporarily paused, has seen our students getting back into familiar musical, theatrical and sporting experiences. Also taking advantage of new opportunities such as Golf or Cheer Leading. There has also been some 'Bakeoff' delights that you can read about, alongside sporting prowess.

Classcharts is helping us communicate home learning and other information to parents/carers and students. You will also be able to see and celebrate where there has been positive recognition of going 'above and beyond' as well as unpicking and supporting where behavior or missed learning has resulted in a negative comment. If you haven't downloaded the app yet, please do so to help us keep in touch. I wish all students and parents/carers a healthy and restful half term.

Clair Foden

Uniform Reminder - School green jumpers are to be worn after half-term.

Also please ensure that all items of your child's uniform are clearly labelled so that, in the event of any property being lost, we will be able to return the items to them.

Parent Collaboration Evening

I would like to invite you to the rescheduled Parent Collaboration Evening on Tuesday 16th November. The evening will run from 6PM to 7PM and the focus for the evening will be 'feedback'. There will be a presentation about what we do at Lady Lumley's and how parents/carers can help at home to support their children. Please complete the attached <u>form</u> by Friday 5th November to confirm attendance at the event and also share any questions you may have about 'feedback':

House Bake Off

We are 3 weeks in to our house baking competition for students and staff. Look out for weekly ClassCharts announcements about each round. Everyone who enters gets a positive point, with winners receiving 3. (Staff get points for their houses). Thanks to Miss Buffoni for judging. Here are the winning entries so far:



Biscuit Week
Dillion Goodwill, Hainsworth, 7JWS



Bread Week Heidi Cutler, Hainsworth, 8GPN



Freya Botzen, Hainsworth, C6AMA

Robert Jewitt, Acland, 7AMN



Dessert Week
Miss Mark, Feversham



Zoe Simpson, Feversham, 7JWS



Arlo Brown, Hainsworth, 7AMN







Active Half Term Challenge

To help motivate people to be active over half term, develop their health and wellbeing and enjoy the fresh air we are running an Active Half Term Challenge! Complete as many of the activities on the activity card as possible over half term. You can pick bronze, silver or gold or even write out your own active plan on the back. For each activity level that you complete, we will be awarding 'Active Challenge' positive points that will contribute to your house total too! Parents/carers who complete these with you can multiply your points! Visit class charts to access the Active Challenge card.

On YouTube	Complete 10 repetitions	Create your own mini	Walk for 10-15	В
complete:	of each move:	challenge- write it on	minutes each day	R
"10-minute	1. Squat	the back of your card	Day 1	0
Meditation to Start	Star jumps	37.0	Day 2	N
your Day"	Press ups	Complete it with a	Day 3	Z
_	4. Lunges	family member	Day 4	E
L]	S	Day 5	
On YouTube	Complete 1 minute of	Create your own mini	Walk 10,000 steps in a	
complete:	each move, 3 times:	challenge- write it on	day:	S
"Yoga for the	1. Burpee	the back of your card	Day 1	1
Classroom- Yoga	2. Plank		Day 2	L
with Adriane"	Shuttle runs	Complete it with a	Day 3	٧
	Shadow boxing	friend		E
10 minutes				R
On YouTube	Complete as many	Create your own	Complete a 5km or 20-	
complete:	rounds as possible in 15	challenge- write it on	minute run:	
"Yoga for	minutes:	the back of your card	COST (COST) COST (COST)	G
Triathletes- 20	10x squats		5km run 🔲	0
minutes"	10x press ups	How many different		L
	10x bear crawls	people can you get to	20-minute run	D
	5x shuttle runs	complete it with you?		
	10x lunges			

To document your progress, email your healthy selfie to Miss Hammond!

Young Leaders Club

After October half term we will be running a Young Leaders Club, this will take place on a Thursday 3-4pm. This will be for any student who wishes to learn valuable leadership skills such as communication, organisation, self-confidence and many more. Young Leaders will have a physical activity based focus but please don't be put off by this if sport and physical activity is not your thing, all of these skills will be transferable to other contexts. There will be tasks to complete over the year that will contribute to you gaining a Lady Lumley's Young Leaders Certificate. We will be looking to plan, organise and deliver a primary school event as part of this award.

This is open to all year groups across the school. If you would like more information, please see Miss Hammond. To secure your place, you will need to sign up on the Young Leaders sheet on the house boards outside learning support.

Miss Hammond

Hockey Tournament

On Thursday 14th of October Lady Lumley's hosted the under 15s partnership hockey tournament. This tournament consisted of four teams from around the area including Ryedale, Malton and Fyling Hall. In the first game against Ryedale we drew 0-0 with some great attacking play and defending from the back three. In the second game against Malton we won 2-0 with some brilliant attacking play down the right wing where Mell Hardy found the back of the net on both occasions. Overall, the whole team, Millie Fisher, Rose Turnbull, Phoebe Philips, Lorna Harris Lord, Daisy Lythe, Eva Watson, Zhane Milder, Neisha Casper, Mell Hardy, Isobel Richardson and Esmee Bouzac, played brilliantly throughout the 3 games to finish second overall by a small margin from the leaders! A great start for the first fixture back.



Last week Year 9 had the opportunity to see the performance of YOLO (You Only Live Once) with Stephen and Janet from an Invisible Man theatre group. The play allowed students to consider a range of risky behaviour they may find themselves challenged with in future years and its consequences. Students enjoyed the performance and will explore some of the themes of risky behaviour and peer pressure in their upcoming Life lessons. Mr Heeley



Scarborough Science and Engineering Week (SSEW)

Last week Year 8 had the opportunity to attend SSEW at Scarborough Spa where they were able to encounter a range of employers from the region, including GCHQ and Anglo-American, as well as further education providers, such as Scarborough TEC. Each stand had an interactive element which allowed students to discover more about STEM in thar particular area. Students particularly enjoyed the F1 race track! Students left with lots of new ideas about potential future careers. Mr Heeley

Protecting Children Against Influenza (Flu) and Complications

The **nasal influenza** vaccination is being offered to all children in Reception-Year 11. Our team is scheduled to visit Lady Lumley's School this Autumn as part of this programme. If you would like your child to receive this immunisation in school, please ensure your consent form has been submitted within one week of receiving this letter.

Please see below for details of how to consent for your child, as well as answers to common questions about the influenza vaccination programme.

How do I give my consent?

- 1. Go to https://www.hdft.nhs.uk/fluconsent/
- 2. Enter the School Code 121671 and click "Find School".
- 3. Complete the form with your child's information and parent/guardian contact information*.
- 4. Click the green "Submit" button.

Lady Lumley's Sixth Form Open Evening For prospective Year 12 Students









Thursday 4th November 2021 6.00pm - 8.00pm For further information call 01751 472846 or email admin@II.coastandvale.academy

Learning • Leading • Ambition • Progress

Learning ● Leading ● Ambition ● Progress







Learning • Leading • Ambition • Progress





COVID-19 Testing

We ask that students take a covid-19 lateral flow test on a Sunday evening and Wednesday evening. Please continue this over the October half term.

Any positive cases please report to school attendance. If your child's LFT is positive please book for a <u>PCR test</u>. Once you have received your child's result please call the school office. If the result is positive, please confirm a date we can expect your child back in school. If the result is negative your child can return to school.

Student testing kits are available in reception, students can also pick up testing kits from their local pharmacies or they can order them online Thank you

Upcoming Dates

Monday 1st November - Students return to school
W/b Monday 1st November - External Exam Season
W/b Monday 1st November - Y11 Moderation Week
W/b Monday 1st November - Y8/9/10 Formal Assessment
Wednesday 3rd November - A Level/GCSE/KS3 musicians/singers trip - The Magic Flute Opera , York
Theatre Royal, 3PM - Late

Wednesday 3rd November - Thursday 4th November - Geography Fieldwork Thursday 4th November - Sixth Form Open Evening, 6.00PM - 8.00PM Thursday 11th November Y12/13 Senior Maths Challenge, 8.50AM - 10.20AM

Useful Contact Information:

Main School Office: 01751 472846 Attendance: 01751 470005 Sixth form: 01751 470024

Finance Office (ParentPay): 01751 470043

Finance Office (ParentPay) Email: j.phillips@ll.coastandvale.academy

Admin Email: admin@ll.coastandvale.academy
Student Support Email: support@ll.coastandvale.academy

Twitter @ladylumleys